## All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc Monthly General Meeting Minutes Observation Run – The Caves Pub 23<sup>rd</sup> June 2019

Meeting Opened: 11.33am

Apologies: Colleen and Steve Cooling, Leigh Duncan, Greg Wooley, Grant Williams, Ron and Ellen Caird

**Attendance:** As per the sign on sheet

**Welcome**: Meeting was started with a meeting with a minute's silence for Bob Barnes. Mick welcomed all and made special mention of prospective new members Deb and Larry in their Commodore and Corey Hall, and welcomed back to Reg and Cecilia, Danyon, James and Rhonda, Robbo and Naomi, Warren Kennedy, Rob and Mel, Tom, Kelvin and Christine. Mick also thanked Matt and Tracie for all the work they did on the observation run, was a lot of fun.

**Previous Minutes:** As per newsletter, website and Facebook page.

Moved: Chris Hensley Seconded: Tom Bimrose

Treasurer's Report: Report for May

**Incomings:** \$1205.21 **Outgoings:** \$1259.26

**Reconciled Balance:** \$2436.10

Moved: Matt Walker Seconded: Peter Allen

## **Correspondence:**

**Incoming Newsletters:** Chrysler News, most of the newsletters are now received by email and then get posted onto the Facebook page for your reading pleasure.

Incoming General: Cheque from Livingston Shire Council, Statements from Westpac Bank

**Outgoing:** Condolence card to Michael and Maria Laidlaw

Moved: Brenda Fisher Seconded: Cecilia Abbott

**Business arising from Minutes / New Business** 

**General Business** 

- Twilight Cruises are the Friday night after Redhill each month departing from Central Park in Murray St at 6.30pm.
- The end of month Beach cruise has a permanent meeting place and departure time. Meeting at the end of Norman Road on the dirt area for a 9.30am depart. Our next one will be 30<sup>th</sup> June.
- Midweek Run Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> July Mystery Breakfast Run ... Members to depart from the Duck Ponds on Lower Dawson Road at 8am. Breakfast will cost \$10 per head, this can be paid to Colleen and Steve on the day. If possible please bring along your plate, cutlery and a mug. Colleen and Steve will need to know approximately how many are going to attend. RSVP by the 11<sup>th</sup> July to Colleen on her email address colleencooling@me.com or you can phone Brenda 0487 388 485 or email the club on info@allclassicmotorclub.com.
- Please let us know if there is somewhere you would like to go for the Midweek Runs and also for next year's club runs, it won't be long before we have to start thinking about next year's club calendar. We are always open to suggestions.
- July's meeting is a hall meeting for Rocky Swap— 20<sup>th</sup> July at the Uniting Church Hall in Berserker St, opposite the North Rockhampton High School. Meeting will commence at 3pm, club will be supplying afternoon tea after the meeting.
- AGM is on the 18<sup>th</sup> August We are going to the Glenmore Homestead again this year. Meeting will commence at 11.00am with the general meeting, followed by the AGM. Money needs to be paid before the 18<sup>th</sup>, it can be paid directly to our treasurer Matt or banked into the club account. Please use your name or membership number and AGM as reference. Cost: Club members are \$20 per head for 12 and over, this is a subsidised price. For members children under 12 the club will cover the cost, however we do need to know the age of your child/children when you RSVP. RSVP 4<sup>th</sup> August.
- It is that time of the year again for membership renewals. In order for the club to be able to keep our membership fees at the same rate, we need to get as many of the club members over to receiving their newsletters by email. If you have an email address and are currently receiving a printed newsletter could you please give the secretary your email address this can be done by emailing <a href="mailto:info@allclassicmotorclubcq.com">info@allclassicmotorclubcq.com</a>. Memberships can be paid to Shelly today or you can transfer into the bank account. Please do not forget to put either your name or membership number or both. Please remember that if your membership is not paid by 31st August you will incur a \$10 late fee.

Bank Account Details:

All Classic Motor Club Central Queensland Inc

BSB: 034210 ACC: 327015

• CBTC Update – **Glen and Beth** both gave an update on CBTC. The donation to the Emu Park Lifesavers and Give Me Five For Kids were both done on Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> June. A cheque for \$2500.00 was presented to Southern Cross for their charity Give Me Five For Kids. An impressive cheque for \$20,000.00 was presented to the Emu Park Lifesavers, they were beyond grateful to receive such a large amount from a local group. This year we had 327 entries, it was down a little bit from the last event, but was still an amazing showing of cars. Well done all involved. Just over \$13,000.00 was taken from the gate, which was on par from the last event in 2017.

- Rocky Swap Glen Glen has emailed out the roster for Rocky Swap 3<sup>rd</sup> August, if you have not confirmed your spot please let Glen know ASAP. If you are not on the roster and would like to volunteer, please contact Glen via the club email. <a href="mailto:info@allclassicmotorclubcq.com">info@allclassicmotorclubcq.com</a>. This is the club's big fundraiser for the year. The money we get from helping Rotary run this event is what allows us to keep our fees low and subsidise meal at club runs and put on things like afternoon teas and Xmas Parties. The more people that volunteer the less work each individual needs to do and it is enjoyable. This also allows us to make other donations within our local community.
- 26<sup>th</sup> June the Norman Gardens Nursing Home are having a show day for the dementia residents as they do not get out very often. Marilyn Allen works at the nursing home and has asked the club if any members would be interested in coming along and bringing their cars, they are only looking for 3 cars in total. Maz will have her car, John is going to take Wayne Menzies Whippet so we are still looking for one more. Cars need to be there by the 8am to be taken to the lock up area and be there until after lunch. Lunch will be supplied for anyone that takes their car along and stays. Thank you Tom Bimrose for volunteering to also bring your car along.
- Mick Kennedy suggested that the club needs to start thinking about how and if the club wants to be involved with the Rocky Nats that the council are sponsoring in 2020.
- Merchandise the merchandise is here if anyone is after anything, including the club umbrellas. We are not ordering anymore white shirts, the remaining stock have been reduced and are being sold for \$15. Grab one now.
- Mick thanked all the members for the being part of such a great club, if you are happy the club tell your friends, if you have any problems please tell the committee.
- Well done to Laurie and Glen who took out the observation run with 50 questions out of 50 correct and won themselves a club umbrella.

## **Up Coming Events**

- Redhill 1st Saturday of the Month
- 1<sup>st</sup> September 30<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Chrysler Expo Rocklea Showgrounds
- 6<sup>th</sup> October All Ford Day the Early Falcon Club of Qld Rockhampton chapter are hosting an all Ford Day
- 5<sup>th</sup>-6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> October Rum City Hardtop Rumble 2019 Show and Shine and Country Poker Run. Bundaberg

Meeting closed: 12.01pm